EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 1 November 2011
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

1. Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Peter Rawlinson, Bill Smyth, Geraldine Dyer (Ward Councillor) and Claire Finley (Clerk). 8 members of the public were also present.
2. Apologies: Roger Harper, Richard King (Vice Chair), Richard Wall.
3. Declarations of interest: None.
4. The minutes of the meeting on 4 October 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed: Bill Smyth; seconded: Pat Parr.
5. Matters Arising from the 4 October 2011
a. Recreation ground: 
Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  The rope bridge and ramp for the playpark and the fixings for the skatepark have been ordered.  The clerk will chase up delivery. 







Action:  Clerk 
Lower Rec trees: Bill Smyth confirmed that the work on the two trees behind 5 Old School Court has been carried out.  
b. Highways: 
Field Mill Road:  It was agreed the work carried out by KHS had improved the potholes. 
c. Housing: 
Sanctuary Housing: Alison Richey reported that all was running smoothly at Harmers Way and the door and window survey had been completed with installation starting before Christmas and continuing in the New Year. The residents at No 1 & 2 had no need to complain about the pumping station recently.   It was agreed that the clerk would send a thank you letter to Sanctuary.  









Action: Clerk 
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages: Alison Richey will get an update from the Chairman of Smarden Parish Council.  It was agreed that future provision for older people in Egerton should be made in the parish plan. 









Action:  Alison Richey
d. Welcome Pack:  Pat Parr will deliver a welcome pack to new residents due shortly at The Cottage.  Action: Pat Parr
e. Footpaths and stiles:  Pat Parr confirmed the new kissing gates had been installed.

f. Marquees:  Richard King will report back at a later meeting.  




Action: Richard King
g. Winter gritting: The snow committee had met and agreed to adopt last year’s snow strategy.  The clerk would send a copy to all councillors.   The clerk confirmed that the farmer-contractor contracts from last year were still in place.  Bill Smyth agreed to fill the salt bin in the village hall car park and confirmed KHS had filled all the others.  It was agreed that a new bin would be purchased for Elm Close and that volunteers would be sought to clear the village hall car park of initial snow before Richard Hopkins could arrive. Alison Richey agreed to approach the school and Ambrose Oliver agreed to follow it up if necessary. 





Action: Bill Smyth, Alison Richey, Clerk
h. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee:  Alison Richey reported that Julia Bournes would head up the Jubilee committee.
i. Parish Plan:  Alison Richey noted that the parish plan had been discussed at the public meeting and 14 people had come forward to volunteer for the committee.
j.  Crocken Hill Steps: Tony Filmer would be doing the work soon following approval of his quote at the previous meeting. 
k. Finance Committee:   The meeting would be held on 9th November at 8pm at the Chairman’s house.  

Action: Richard King, Tim Oliver Peter Rawlinson, Alison Richey, Clerk
l. Auditing: The clerk reported that she has found a suitable auditor through KALC. 
m. Boundary Changes: Alison Richey reported that the majority of people attending the public meeting were in favour of staying in the current constituency.  Minutes had been circulated by email and posted on the website, two comments had been received and therefore amendments may follow.  Geraldine Dyer noted that the Chair of Chilham Parish Council confirmed that they would be discussing the boundary changes.   Alison Richey has booked a slot to speak at the open consultation on 4th November. It was agreed that a letter would be sent from the Parish Council to the Boundary Commission, the clerk would ask if Lois Tilden would consider drafting this.  



Action: Clerk
n. Elm Close Signage:  The clerk had logged this request with ABC. 
o. Cricket Pitch drainage:  Bill Smyth would arrange to meet with Richard Hopkins to explore the problem and report back. 











Action: Bill Smyth  
6. CORRESPONDENCE (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
Action:

Mineral & Waste sites development plan consultation letter & CD - 25/10 – Richard King only
KALC on various consultations - emailed 27/10/11 – Peter Rawlinson agreed to give this a first read through.
Rural Fires/Grafty Green House Fire - emailed 10/10/11 – Peter Rawlinson and Tim Oliver to review this and its impact on Egerton, they would welcome input from other councillors. 
KALC notice of AGM on 12 November – Peter Rawlinson agreed to attend.
ABC Standards Committee agenda for 2/11 – Tim Oliver agreed to read the minutes from 2 Nov when available.
For Noting:

ABC urban sites and infrastructure development plan letter & CD emailed 25/10

KALC minutes from 5 October

Rural News edition 108 19/10 and 109 1/11

ABC Parish Forum Agenda for 2/11 – Pat Parr only

Clerks & Councils Direct magazine

KHS Ashford Winter Service plan 2011/12 emailed 25/10 to snow committee only
Parish matters magazine, emailed 25/10

ABC Leader announcements emailed 19/10

ABC Key decisions Nov-Feb emailed 19/10

7. Accounts:

Income:



Coffee Mornings for Village Hall Ext 
139.10

Expenditure:

Street Cleaning (R Hopkins) April-Sept
463.25

Heber Sept & Oct


629.72

Clerk – stationery


15.16

Clerk salary



630.05

HMRC 




13.38

Peter Goldsmith (Tree surgery)

440.00

Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed: Bill Smyth, Seconded: Pat Parr.
8. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
The Chairman closed the EPC meeting at 8.56 pm and re-opened it at 9.15 pm.   
9. PLANNING 

Planning Applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.
New:
	11/01225AS
Certificate of Lawful development
	Land West of Clark Hill Farm, Bedlam Lane

Operation of a model aeroplane flying club, stationing of a caravan and erection of a mower shed. 
	An extension has been requested as this planning item had been received on the day of the meeting. Councillors present agreed that a comment should be made requesting the number of days per year of operation should be limited. 


Decisions:

	11/01101/AS
Not Lawful
	Bramley Farm, Stonebridge Green Road
Lawful development certificate - proposed - sales and storage of animal feeds, supplements and bedding

	Permit

11/00989/AS
	Court Lodge Farm, Stonebridge Green Road
Replacement farm office on site of existing pole barn

	Permit

11/00877/AS
	Fairview Bungalow, Egerton House Road, TN27 9BN 
Erection of replacement dwelling and cart lodge style garage 


· Biogas, Westwell – the proposal was turned down by ABC’s planning committee.

10.  Any Other Business/Information
· Lower Paddock – it was agreed that the clerk would ask Andrew Hopkins when the roadside hedge of the lower rec would be cut.  The clerk would contact Ben Hope following comments that the grass in the lower paddock was considered long.









 Action: Clerk
· 523 Kent Top Travel – it was agreed that the clerk would write a letter of complaint following the poor experience of a parishioner.








Action: Clerk
· Frith Wood – it was agreed to obtain an update from ABC on the planning status of the “roundhouse” as development seemed to be continuing on the site.  





Action: Clerk
· Adult Exercise equipment – it was agreed this proposal would be considered as part of the parish plan.
The meeting closed at 9.25 pm.
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